
DATE: March 15, 2011

TO: Barbara Ross, Deputy Director
Department of Planning and Zoning

FROM: Nathan Randall, Planner
Department of Planning and Zoning

SUBJECT: Special Use Permit #2010-0084
Administrative Review for Minor Amendment
Site Use: Light Automobile Repair
Applicant: Van Dorn Site Associates, LLC by Catharine Puskar, attorney
Location: 511 South Van Dorn Street
Zone: CG / Commercial General

Request
Special Use Permit #2010-0084 is a minor amendment request to add a third repair bay at
the existing Jiffy Lube automobile repair shop. The proposed addition will measure
approximately 476 square feet in size, increasing the total building size to a total of 3,056
square feet. No other changes to the operation are proposed.

Background
On September 18, 1982, City Council granted SUP#1507 to Jiffy Lube International, Inc.
for the operation of a light automobile repair business at this location. On December 15,
1982, staff released Site Plan #82-037, which approved a 2,580 square-foot building as
well as a 476 square-foot addition and associated parking for the light automobile repair
shop. SUP approval does not appear to have included this additional 476 square feet of
space and the addition space in question was never built. Therefore the applicant’s
current expansion request now requires new SUP approval.

In the early 2000s, the business was found to be disposing of used motor oil and other
waste products in a manner inconsistent with local, state and federal environmental
regulations and was required to comply with the terms of settlement agreement with the
City of Alexandria. A Grading Plan (PLT2006-00036) approved in July 2008 brought the
site into compliance with current best management practices for treating stormwater. The
improvements were completed in November, 2008.

Although the previous SUP approval did not include any conditions, staff visited the
subject property on December 16, 2010 for a general site inspection and found no
violations or other issues. Two violations were recorded regarding illegal signage at the
site previously. One violation occurred in 2008 for which a warning ticket was issued,
while the other violation in 2009 resulted in a notice of violation. However, staff has not
received any complaints or documented violations that would require staff to docket the
Special Use Permit for public hearing.










